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  IN THIS ISSUE 

Mr Scott-Evans, Headteacher 
writes……. 

Dear Parents, Carers and 
Students, 

As we approach the Lent Holiday, 
I find myself reflecting on the 
intersection of tradition, faith, 
and modernity. Our school 
community at Becket Keys has 
always embraced the rich 
heritage of our Christian values 
while also adapting to the 
changing world around us. Today, 
I want to share some thoughts 
about a topic that has been 
making waves in the educational 
landscape: Artificial Intelligence 
(AI) 

AI: A Blessing and a Challenge 

In recent years, AI has become an 
integral part of our lives. From 
voice assistants to predictive 
algorithms, it increasingly 
permeates many of our daily 

routines. But what will this mean 
for our school? How do we 
navigate the uncharted waters of 
this technological revolution? 

Just last week, the BBC reported 
on the bewilderment faced by 
schools across the UK due to the 
rapid advancements in AI. As 
head teachers, we grapple with 
questions like: 

- How can AI enhance our 
teaching methods? 

- What ethical considerations 
should guide our use of AI? 

- How do we prepare our students 
for a future where AI will shape 
industries and professions? 

Meanwhile, RET have hosted a 
parent session about digital 
safeguarding and wellbeing. 
Parents will be sent a link and an 
attachment with this newsletter 

……contd. on page 2 

  

Meet a New Member of Staff 
We are delighted to welcome a new 
PE colleague.  

 Page 5 
Foodbank 
We are supporting the local foodbank 
with an additional collection in 
February. 

 Pages 4 
Chamber Concert 
A brilliant evening at the Hermit Club 
organised by the Music Department. 

 Pages 5 
Book of the Month 
A recommended read for February. 

 Page 8 
Art & Textiles 
Examples of the excellent work from 
our talented students. 

 Pages 9- 13 
 

 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-65655010
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-65655010
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……..contd. from Page 1 

this week. There is also the new 
RET on-line safety hub which 
families can access free of charge. 
I suggest you bookmark the page 
to come back to in the future – it 
is being constantly updated. A 
good place to start is the parents’ 
quiz here.  

Lent: A Time for Reflection and 
Transformation 

As we embark on the Lenten 
season, let us draw inspiration 
from the traditional practices of 
Shrove Tuesday and Ash 
Wednesday next week. Shrove 
Tuesday, also known as Pancake 
Day, reminds us to clear away the 
excesses and distractions in our 
lives. It's a time to confess, 
repent, and prepare for the 
solemnity of Ash Wednesday and 
the Lent season ahead. 

Giving Up Devices for Lent 

This Lent, I propose a unique 
challenge for our school 
community: Digital Detox for 
Lent. Just as we often give up 
certain food indulgences during 
this season, let us consider 
temporarily parting with our 
digital devices as well or instead. 
Take a look at the article here and 
discuss as a family which of the 10 
suggested disciplines may be 
right for you to take on.   

In the 4th Chapter of the Gospel of 
Matthew, we read how Jesus 
spent 40 days and nights in the 
wilderness, fasting and praying. 
His journey was one of self-
reflection, temptation, and 
ultimate triumph. Similarly, our 
digital fast during Lent can lead 
to deeper connections, increased 
mindfulness, and a renewed focus 
on our faith. 

As we navigate the complexities 
of AI, let us remember that 
technology is a tool—a means to 
an end. It is our responsibility to 
wield it wisely, guided by our 
Christian values. Let this Lent be 
a time of intentional reflection, 
both in our spiritual lives and our 
digital habits. 

May God's grace be with you all 
during this season of 
transformation. 

Yours in Faith, 

Mr Scott-Evans 
 Headteacher 

 
 
 
 

  

Nearly New  

Uniform Sale 
We are pleased to announce our next nearly new uniform 
sale. 

Saturday 10th February 2024 

School Reception 

11.00am – 12.30pm 

Kindly bring cash if you can.  

The School Prayer 

Heavenly Father, we pray 
that Becket Keys Church of 
England School will be a 
blessing to the people of 
Brentwood. 

Encouraged by the example 
of Peter, Thomas of 
Canterbury and all your 
saints, may its students 
know the beauty of your 
truth; 

May its staff know the joy of 
your service; 

May its headteacher and 
governors be led by a vision 
of your kingdom; 

And together may the school 
community know your Holy 
Spirit in its midst. 

This we ask through Jesus 
Christ our Lord. Amen 

 

https://russelleducationtrust.onlinesafetyhub.uk/
https://russelleducationtrust.onlinesafetyhub.uk/parent/rules-agreements/online-safety-quiz
https://www.itstimetologoff.com/2017/02/27/10-digital-habits-to-ditch-for-lent/
https://www.itstimetologoff.com/2017/02/27/10-digital-habits-to-ditch-for-lent/
https://www.itstimetologoff.com/2017/02/27/10-digital-habits-to-ditch-for-lent/
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew%204%3A1-11&version=NIV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew%204%3A1-11&version=NIV
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Meet a New Member 
of Staff  

 

Mr Ison 
Acting Head of PE 
 
It gives me great pleasure to take 
up the post as acting Head of PE 
at Becket Keys for Miss Schafer 
whilst she is on maternity leave. I 
am really looking forward to 
working with the students here 
and providing the opportunity for 
them to find a sport they enjoy 
and excel in. I come to Becket 
Keys with 7 years of experience as 
a PE teacher with my most recent 
role as Head of Boys’ PE at 
another school within the 
county.  Over the course of my 
career, I have had national and 
county success within a multitude 
of sports including Rugby, 
Football and Athletics and have 
mentored and trained many PE 
teachers including our very own 
Mr Lane.  

Brentwood is a special place to 
me—it's where I grew up, I went 
to school at St. Martin’s, and 
played rugby for Brentwood RFC. 

It is a privilege for me to be able 
to work in an outstanding school 
and to be able to give back to the 
area and community which 
helped mould me.  

Having a love of sport from a 
young age I represented my 
county at both rugby and 
athletics, I studied PE at GCSE 
and A-level and went onto study 
Sport and Exercise Science at the 
University of Portsmouth. I then 
went travelling around south-east 
Asia and Australia before 
beginning my teacher training 
and PGCE. 

I am truly impressed by the 
commitment shown by the 
teachers here at Becket Keys in 
offering a wide range of 
extracurricular activities to enrich 
student experiences. I look 
forward to contributing to this 
effort. My aim is to create an 
environment where participation 
in physical activities is 
encouraged and enjoyable. 
Helping students develop a 
lasting appreciation for sports, 
whether they engage in them for 
fun or aspire to excel. 

I very much look forward to 
meeting and working with you all, 
thank you. 

 

 
 

 

Autism Central Hubs offer 
guidance to families, carers and 
personal assistants of autistic 
people. All of our sessions are run 
by Peer Educators. These are 
parents or carers of autistic 
people, who are happy to share 
their knowledge and experience 
with you. They offer group and 
one-to-one sessions to help you 
and other parents and carers find 
the information and services 
available in your area. Hubs may 
also run events such as 
workshops, drop-in sessions, 
coffee mornings or virtual meet-
ups. 

Essex County Council | Autism 
Central 

 

A Message for  
Year 9 Parents 
 
Remember the Guided 
Curriculum Choices (options) 
evening which will take place: 

Thursday 15th February 
2024 

6.00pm 
Main Hall 

 
Students and parents should 
attend together. 

 

https://www.autismcentral.org.uk/hubs/essex-county-council
https://www.autismcentral.org.uk/hubs/essex-county-council
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The Brentwood Foodbank have 
recently shared concerning 
statistics about rising hunger and 
hardship in our local community. 
There has been a 67% increase in 
the number of people needing 
support over the past year. 
Winter is proving to be difficult 
for many families who use their 
services. During 2023, 
Brentwood Foodbank provided 
120,000 meals to Brentwood 
residents referred to them in 
crisis.  

 

As a school, traditionally we have 
encouraged foodbank donations 
as part of our Harvest Festival 
offering. Considering the cost-of-
living crisis and this appeal for 
help, we are now committed to 
encouraging and coordinating 
donations on a more regular 
basis, beginning with a collection 
throughout February. 

Staff, students, visitors and 
friends of Becket Keys, can bring 
their donations directly to the 

collection point in Main 
Reception from now until 
Thursday 29th February. The 
current shortage items are listed 
below. The list also contains 
essential non-food items required 
by families: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

Thank you for 
your ongoing 
support and 
generosity. 
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The Hermit Club came alive with 
a symphony of melodies as 
students from Year 7 to Year 13 
showcased their musical prowess 
in a concert that left the audience 
wanting more.  The concert, held 
last Friday, was a resounding 
success, with a full house eagerly 
anticipating the performances of 
the talented young musicians. 

The event featured an eclectic 
mix of bands spanning various 
genres, providing a delightful 
musical journey for everyone in 
attendance. From the energetic 
beats of rock bands to the soulful 
tunes of acoustic ensembles, the 
concert truly had something for 
every music enthusiast. 

The concert not only celebrated 
the musical accomplishments of 
the students but also highlighted 
the importance of the arts in 
fostering creativity and self-
expression. The school's 
commitment to nurturing talent 
was evident in the polished and 
confident performances of the 
young musicians. 

Parents, teachers, and fellow 
students alike were treated to an 
unforgettable evening of musical 
talent, leaving the Hermit Club 
buzzing with excitement and 
admiration. The success of the 
concert serves as a testament to 
the vibrant arts culture within the 
school, where students are 
encouraged to explore and 
showcase their talents. 

  

Harmony Unleashed: A Night to Remember at the Hermit Club 

 

   

   

A huge thank you to Tony and Josh who have helped with the bands 
over the past 2 months and for allowing us to use the Hermit Club. 

Mr Romhany & Mr Menexes 
Becket Keys Music Department 
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https://www.activeessex.org/children-young-people/essex-activate/
https://app.geckoform.com/public/#/modern/21FO00k0rmky7s005szp4of69y
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

 
 

CLOSING DATE FOR SIXTH FORM 
APPLICATIONS 

9TH FEBRUARY 2024 
* 
 

YEAR 7 CHINESE NEW YEAR CELEBRATION 
MONDAY 12TH FEBRUARY 2024 

 
* 

YEAR 9 OPTIONS EVENING 
THURSDAY 15TH FEBRUARY 2024 

6.OOpm MAIN HALL 
 

* 
LENT HOLIDAY 

MONDAY 19TH FEBRUARY - FRIDAY 23RD 
FEBRUARY 2024 

 

* 
YEAR 11 & YEAR 13 MOCKS  

BEGIN MONDAY 26TH FEBRUARY 2024 
 

* 
YEAR 9 VACCINATONS 

MONDAY 11TH & TUESDAY 12TH MARCH 
 

* 
WHOLE SCHOOL EUCHARIST 
TUESDAY 26TH MARCH 2024 

 
* 

INSET DAY 
THURSDAY 28TH MARCH 2024 

NO STUDENTS AT SCHOOL 
 

* 
EASTER HOLIDAY 

FRIDAY 29TH MARCH – FRIDAY 12TH APRIL 
2024 

 

 

Becket Keys 

Church of England 
School 
Sawyers Hall Lane 
Brentwood, Essex 
CM15 9DA 
01277 286600 
 
 
 

www.becketkeys.org 
office@becketkeys.org 
finance@becketkeys.org       
                
X:    
@BecketKeys  
@MrScottEvans         
@BecketKeys6th 
@BecketKeysMusic 
@BecketKeysPE   
@BecketKeysArt 
@BecketKeysSci 
@BecketKeysDT 
@BecketKeysExams 
 
Facebook: Becket Keys Church School 

 

http://www.becketkeys.org/
mailto:office@becketkeys.org

